To the Director General

NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure
Major Development Assessment

GPO BOX. 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Email: sophie.butcher@planning.nsw.gov.dtiax: (02) 9228-6466 Phone: (02) 9228-2093
information@planning.nsw.gov.au Fax: (02) 9228-6555 Phone: (02) 9228-6333

Dear Sirs/Madams,

RE: OBJECTION to Proposed Karuah East Hard Rock Quary — MP 09 _0175

| hereby OBJECT to the proposed above Hard Rockr@aad request the NSW Planning & Infrastructure
Department and Minister Tony Bourke reject therergroposal for the following reasons:

1.

2.

Karuah East Hard Rock Quarry P/L is already opegafiinder the name of Hunter Quarries) an exisfogrry
on Lot 21 and 11 with a license to extract 500 @0 of rock per annum.

There is no need for a new quarry while the lanér&hhe existing quarry is presently operated bgteiu
Quatrries still has a proven resource of at leashifl®n tonnes of rock in stage 2 and while Stadeas never
been exploited which is also in direct breach efffrevelopment Consent dated 3.6.2005.

No mining of Lot 12 should occur unless Karuah Easarry (KEQ) demonstrates that they have exhausted
resources on their existing Quarry including theséhold.

If that occurs sometime in the future, new minintpilot 12 should only be done from lot 11 where éxisting
Quarry is located minimising the destruction of viemnmentally valuable land including the destrantof plant
species listed as threatened as well as numerbaswildlife.

Currently, the Lot 11 is leased by KEQ with royedtifor extraction paid to the owner. The currenppsal is to
duplicate the existing infrastructure at the expenithe environment.

The owner of lot 11 gave assurance that he isngilio let KEQ extract extra rock beyond the pregeatly
guota of 500 000 tonnes at the going commercialghtoyalty and that he also will consider anysmaable
approach from KEQ to mine for access into lot 12his Lot 11.

We feel very strongly that it is the DepartmenPtdnning’s duty to minimise the impact on the eoiwment, to
keep Big Business under control not to maximisé& ghr@fits on the expense of the Environment angeneral
the people of NSW.

The people living in the neighbourhood of the neappsed development would be impacted to greaeedoy
visual, noise dust pollution and devalued propgytséould a DA be approved.

The existing Quarry is a testimony of what showddlimppen, what was once a unique natural envirohiae
now a Moonscape, an eyesore travelling from Sydoe¢lye North, we do not need more of this.

Yours faithfully

Name...Paul & Lorraine Simmonds... ... ..o v e ceeeeaaaaeanns

Address
68...Ge0IgE...StrEet. .. KAIUAN . .. . e e e e e e ————— s



Date: 18/4/2013

Signature (if send by post), not required if sgnebmail............coooiiiiiii i



